
           Livonia Public Schools 
District Services 

 
 
 
 
Date: February 10, 2022 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From: Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
Re:   Approval of Summer 2022 Stevenson Tennis Courts Project – Sinking Fund 
 

I would like an opportunity to share with the Board of Education information on 
the Stevenson High School Tennis Courts Project. The bid opening for this 
Sinking Fund project occurred on the afternoon of Wednesday, February 9, 2022 
and post-bid interviews were conducted by LPS, PMC, and Foresite Design on 
February 10.  
 
The recommended low responsible bidders are Nagle Paving Company in the 
amount of $733,960.00 and Nationwide Fence & Supply Company in the amount 
of $164,177.00. We are recommending an 8% contingency amount of $71,851 
for a total Board approval amount of $969,988.00. Recommendation letters from 
PMC and Foresite Design are attached. 
 
Please add this request to the agenda of the Monday, February 14, 2022, 
Committee of the Whole Meeting.  

 
 

Attachments 
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c: Board of Education 

 
  

 


